Graysland Homeowner’s Association
GHOA Committee Meeting #4 2021
Zoom Meeting on Wednesday, November 10, 2021, 6:30 P.M.
Meeting began at: 6:30 PM
In attendance: Dale Kuglitsch, Kevin LaMarre, Rachel Fenwick, Jamie McQuillen, Mike Harvey, Paul Mindell
1. Rachel presented update on paid and unpaid assessments.
a. As of 11-10-2021, 109 homeowners have paid (after sending out 3rd delinquent letters on 10/20/21, 3 paid but 7 have not.) The total delinquent amount is $2,864.66.
b. Should we start process to put liens on property or take to small claims court?

2. M&M Tree Service has sent an estimate for the 4+ trees in the woods that should be taken down after that terrible storm we experienced a few months ago with very high winds. Trees were literally snapped off and a few are precariously holding up the others very near to the walking path.
Paul & Mike were on the call to talk about trees in the pond that had fallen due to storms over the past couple years and a couple trees on their properties that could fall into pond/into the common ground area. We received advice from Brian with M & M Treecare, and everyone agreed that he suggested leaving the trees/trimming the limbs. (Those will be paid for by owner(s). Paul & Dale are meeting on Saturday to talk and agree on what limbs and debris can be taken out of the pond, which is dry and then from there will figure out if they need to remove it or pile it and have it removed in Spring. Everyone agreed this would not be a yearly clean up, more so just a general clean up from storms. Many thanks to Paul, Dale K., and Mike for offering their time to do this clean up.
3. Dale K. and Rachel F. thanked the M&S workers for cutting down and removing a large, dead tree that had fallen on the Lisbon corridor at no expense to GHOA. 
4. Rachel has been in touch with Janet Plowman (Graysland homeowner) who keeps up the Graysland Subdivision Directory which includes the names, addresses, telephone numbers of our homeowners and the names and dates of the birth of their children. Many homeowners have sold their homes and moved in the past year or two and we are trying to update the directory. Janet will visit the new homeowners and ask if they want to be included in the directory. If it’s a ‘yes’, she will give them a directory, if it’s a ‘no’ she will not give them a directory. None of the information in the directory should be shared with anyone that does not live in Graysland.
a. Ideas on how to keep better track of the people who sell and those who are the new owners and to keep the Master List of owners up to date were: Jamie and Rachel will meet with Janet P. and Jamie M. to update the directory using the public tax roll and get information from new owners.

5. To date, there are no nomination lists being mailed back to GHOA or emailed to our Gmail account.
a. Rachel has found one person, Nicole Sutter and possibly one more who are willing to run in the election. Rachel’s term is also up for re-election. She will put her name on the ballot. The ballots are to be mailed to owners by November 12th, and by December 3rd – all ballots should be either mailed back to GHOA via Post Office or emailed to GHOA Gmail account. Actual date of election is December 8th. The winners will be announced on Graysland’s Facebook page and Graysland’s website. The winners will also be announced at the first GHOA meeting in 2022 on Wednesday, February 9th.

Meeting was adjourned at: 7:36 PM
Submitted by:  Jamie McQuillan
